
I am blessed to write to you as we approach one of the 
most unique holidays in the world - THANKSGIVING! 

 While some countries around the 
world have attempted to adopted our 
special holiday of thanks (at least in 
part), it remains a  unique holiday to 
the United States in both its roots and 
its reason. 

Here in Peru we have much for 
which to be thankful: 

Recently we had a mission group come from the capital, 
Lima, for a weekend to help with evangelism and some 
maintenance on our rented building.  

The 15 people in the group helped to 
distribute over 3000 tracts in two 
days, including art evangelism in the 
market and parks. Many people 
received the Gospel and an invitation 
to the church, with three professions 
of faith on Saturday.  

In addition, the group helped 
to prep and paint the concrete 
floor of the church, which 
made a great improvement in 
its appearance. Thank you to 
each member of the team from 
New Life Baptist Church of 
Sol de la Molina! 

There is always joy over a sinner coming to know the Lord 
as their Savior, but there are some that are an extra special 
blessing. One of those is actually two of those, in this case! 

One of the first couples that got saved 
just prior to starting the church here 
in San Ramón is Paul and Paula 
Quispe. They have become very 
faithful and active Christians since 
the beginning of Truth Baptist 
Church here in San Ramon. Paul 
regularly gives devotions in 
the main services and helps 
Paula in her Sunday School 
class from preschoolers to 8 
years of age.  

For over 4 years we have been praying for the salvation of 
Paula’s parents, Jorge and Susy. They have attended 
services off and on over the last several years, but have 
struggled with not wanting to let go of their drinking and 
also dealing with really rough personal backgrounds. 
However, this week both 
Jorge and Susy trusted 
Christ as their Savior 
and this morning made 
a public profession of 
their faith in Jesus 
Christ! Talk about 
rejoicing!! Heaven for 
sure was, but we here on earth were greatly rejoicing as 
well!! What a blessing and joy to see them in church and 
making their faith known to all in attendance. Please rejoice 
with us, and pray for them as they begin their Christian lives. 
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